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	Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on
Monday 11th July 2022 at 7.30pm. The meeting was held in the Venue, Liverpool Road, Much Hoole.


Present; Cllrs N. Woodcock (Chairman), K. Hayes, E. Houghton, A Taylor, T Brown,  P.Cocker                    Clerk R. Weaver in attendance
1.
Apologies for Absence

             T.  Hewitt,  R Lea
2.
Declarations of Interest and Dispensations

Cllrs Taylor, Houghton and Brown in respect of Item 11. (non-pecuniary interest)  Cllr Taylor in respect of item 10
3.
Minutes of the last meeting 
It was resolved to sign the Minutes of the meeting of 13th June 2022 as an accurate record.
4.
Adjournment for Public Participation

Four members of the public were present. One person raised a number of points and questions. He raised the issue of overgrown hedges which obstruct the footpaths. The locations, some of which have already been reported to LCC by the Parish Council were noted for attention.    He queried why some members of the Council had no declaration of interests shown on the web-site. He was informed that all Councillors had completed their declaration of interests and in a couple of cases a software glitch was preventing them being uploaded to the website resulting in an error message. The Clerk is dealing with this to fix the software issue.  He then suggested that the picture of the old village hall next to the new one on the community notice board denigrated the old building was inappropriate, and suggested the Council should write to the Trustees to complain about the picture. He was informed that it was nothing to do with the Council and he should direct his comments to the Village Hall Trustees.  His next point was that the Council did very little for the residents and had not provided any jubilee events, but was keen to provide grants and financial support to the Church and the Village Hall. It was explained that the very successful and well attended Jubilee lunch was the idea of the Parish Council, who had enlisted the help of people with experience of organising such events. It was held in the Village Hall with a financial subsidy from the Council to make tickets affordable.  Similarly, the Church organised a Jubilee service that was open to the whole community rather than being a Church event and the school organised a community picnic. All of these events had involved the support of the Parish Council. The Jubilee events were not defined by where they were staged, but collaborative events organised by a number of groups including the Parish Council.  The same person asked when a newsletter would be produced. He was informed that one will be produced in the near future and the Council thanked him for his ideas on how to distribute it effectively.  

Another member of the public raised the issue of cars being parked half on and half off the pavement. This is a difficult issue that involves the County Council and the Police, both of which have a policy regarding when they will and will not enforce. The Council has no powers to enforce in these cases. Persistent and obstructive vehicles should be reported to LCC
He also stated that a number of areas around the village were in need of enhancement and tidying up, including the issue of overgrown hedges.   It was agreed that prior to the next meeting Cllrs will conduct a walking tour of the village to identify a list of places that would benefit from improvement     
5.
Reports from other meetings
The LALC Executive Committee meeting was attended by Cllr Houghton who reported that SPID devices had been discussed and the general comments about the management of them supported Much Hoole’s recent decision not to invest in them.  The written report from that meeting will be circulated after the meeting.
6.
Cycle track update
There were no issues to note

7.
Finance
a. It was resolved to release the two grant payments previously agreed in the minutes of 09.05.22 and 11.10.2021 against a recently received invoice for building work.
b. It was noted that the Council has applied for two delegated budgets from LCC of £500 and £300 to support footpath maintenance and biodiversity respectively
c. It was resolved to pay the Clerk £480 (net pay June and July)
d. It was resolved to pay HMRC PAYE for June and July in sum of £120
e. It was resolved to pay the Clerk £10.80 in mileage expenses
f. The Budget v Spend summary was noted

g. The audit submission was noted

8.
Community Projects Update
The community signs have been approved but there was no information regarding progress on their manufacture.  Cllr Hewitt will be absent from several meetings after this so the Clerk will take over the role of procuring the signs.
The Trafalgar Gardens have been overtaken by weeds and work has been undertaken to strim them, put weedkiller down and lay a weed barrier membrane down to be topped by a heavy layer of bark. This work is partially complete

9.
Car Parking 
There are some difficulties with the stretch of road opposite the recreation ground where a number of planning decisions have led to numerous cars parking on the roadway. This is worse when the recreation ground is in use by football teams or events at the Smithy Inn. The effect this has is to make the road impassable to two-way traffic on a main bus route causing congestion at a busy junction.  It was agreed that the Council would explore efficient staff parking in the care home car park and work with them to reduce the number of cars on the road if possible

It was further agreed that LCC Highways engineers would be consulted to explore the feasibility of widening the road by encroaching into the Trafalgar gardens. This may provide an opportunity to create chevron parking to access the recreation ground.  It was also agreed to look at car parking potential at the Northern Avenue end of the recreation ground
10.
Planning

Councillor Taylor left the room while the planning application was examined as he had declared an interest in the agenda item.  The site is a brownfield site and as such there were no objections to the planning application. In view of local parking issues, it was suggested that the Council should request that adequate parking is provided for in the plans.
11.
Village Hall Update
Given the financial support from the Parish Council, a report on the progress of the hall and the developments still in progress are presented to the Council.  The AGM is being held on 17th July at 2pm to which an open invitation was extended.  The AGM will provide an opportunity to hear the financial position of the hall and the finalisation of the contract accounts to explain the costs associated with the re-building project.
12.
Hedge obstructions and highway issues
A number of overhanging hedges have been reported to LCC, although there will be a delay in hedge cutting due to nesting birds.
There is a new ‘Report it on the go’ App which will allow anyone to report faults/issues directly to LCC

13.
Footpaths

The availability of a devolved budget for repair work was welcomed.  Cllr Cocker has walked several paths and has logged a number of defects, particularly on FP 7 which he will action. He has also been investigating a number of paths which have been lost to public use to see if they have been officially discontinued or can be recovered.
14.
Grants
There have been no new grant applications. It was resolved that the previously pledged grant to support upgrading the Scout hut approach path lighting can be released now that an invoice has been received.
15.
Transparency statement

The transparency statement was agreed.  The proposal to post it on the Next Door Website was not agreed.  It should be posted on the Council website and also on Council notice boards
16.
Items for next agenda

Newsletter,   Village signs,    car parking
17.
Next meeting


To be held on 12th September 2022 at 7.30pm at the Venue, Liverpool Old Road
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